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      July 29, 2021 
Monica D. Gismondi, Gloucester County Recycling/HSW Coordinator 
Gloucester County Improvement Authority/ Office of Recycling 
503 Monroeville Road 
Swedesboro, New Jersey 08085 
 
Dear Ms. Gismondi:  
 
The Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste is in 
receipt of a request for administrative action to the Gloucester County District Solid Waste 
Management Plan (County Plan) dated June 11, 2021.  The request proposes County Plan inclusion 
to verify block and lot numbers and Class A daily tonnage limitations in the Gloucester County 
Solid Waste Management Plan (SWMP) at the Omni Recycling, Inc. Class A Recycling Center 
and Solid Waste Transfer Station/Material Recovery Facility (TS/MRF). The site once identified 
as Block 254.01, Lot 20 is now identified and located at Block 253.01, Lot 20, in Mantua 
Township.  Until such time as the facility desires to develop the TS/MRF, the daily limit for Class 
A recyclable materials should be 750 tons per day (Monday through Saturday) and will provide 
sufficient capacity to handle all future Class A materials.  
 
Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)14, inclusion to verify change in the block and lot designation 
of an existing solid waste facility and Class A daily tonnage limitations in the SWMP can be 
accomplished via an administration action.  Therefore, this request is hereby approved as an 
administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f). 
 
If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact Joanne McClendon of my staff by 
email at Joanne.mcclendon@dep.nj.gov.  
 
                                                Sincerely,  
 
 
 
                                                           Dana Lawson, Environmental Specialist 4  
                  Bureau of Planning and Licensing 


